## LIBRARY OF CONGRESS WISHINGTON

OFFICE OF THE LIBRARIAN

January 19 1929

Dear Sir:

In response to your letter of recent date, I am directed by the Librarian to send you the enclosed Memorandum furnished by the Chief Bibliographer.

Very truly yours,

19)

Secretary

(lenclosure)

Memorandum: Concerning the memoirs or biographies of certain men: General George Crook, General P. E. Connor, General Wm. S. Harney, etc. etc.

We regret the delay in our response, - due to press of work in the Division of Bibliography.

Mr. W. S. Campbell
University of Oklahoma
Norman Oklahoma